
Minutes of the Public Works Committee on October 25, 2010. 

Present       Also Present 

B. Joy, Jr.       B. Kolwicz, PW Director 
P. Vetro       L. Streit, Recording Secretary 
B. Bier 
N. Veccharelli 
 
Director’s Report 
 
• Boardwalk at Walnut Beach – the first section is complete.  There will be a presentation this 

weekend.  The Walnut Beach Committee is planning to change the fencing to low beam rail 
and the drawings for a kiosk is in the process. 

 
• The 15th Annual Snow Plow Rodeo was this month and winners were: 

K. Smith – 1st Place 
P. Visconti – 2nd Place 
K. Tyman – 3rd Place 
Milford was 2nd Place overall in the State.  This is both a written and driving competition. 

 
• Drainage work continues and will be finished this month.  Some lines are being replaced. 
 
• Boadie’s Place (boundary free playground at Eisenhower Park) work has begun and it is 

anticipated to be complete in the spring 2011. 
 
• Fall season has begun – leaves are falling.  Leaf collection will be most of November.  

Sanders are being prepared for winter.  The Bucket Truck came in and the fine points are 
being worked on and should be on the road by next week.  This truck goes 35’ high and 
should be good for the next 20 years.  The Plow Truck is to come in the end of November. 

 
• Ballfields – Washington Field – field work was done in 1999 and no major work has been 

done since.  The soil has to be replaced.  Wasson Field – the turf has been replaced (this has 
not been done since 2001).  Clarkson Field – the wall is to be replaced in the fall. 

 
• Paving is complete for the year. Plains Road area was a big job.  The parking lots downtown 

have been done as well as the neighborhood behind the Library. 
 
• Gulf Beach – the plan is still being worked on.  Hopefully the sand will be moved by this 

spring.  A discussion followed on recycling. 
 
• There have been a lot of evictions for various reasons.  Public Works moves the contents left 

in apartments and it goes to Eels Hill.  The contents are auctioned off and the remainder is 
disposed of at the Transfer Station. 

 



Public Works  2  October 25, 2010 
 

• The complaint from the last meeting regarding the resident on Rogers Avenue has been 
resolved. 

 
• Downs Way resident complaint has been taken care of. 
 
• There was a discussion on the sewer work on Buckingham Avenue. 
 
Concerns: 
 
Vetro reported that he received a complaint regarding a catch basin issue on Pullman Drive.  
Bruce will look into this. 
 
Bier asked about the tree issue on Maxwell and the sidewalk on Ardmore.  Bruce stated that they 
have been taken care of.  Bier asked about information on the High Street town dock.  Bruce 
stated that there is no information as of yet. 
 
Veccharelli asked about the sidewalk lift issue at Fairview.  Bruce stated that this is being 
worked on. 
 
The next meeting will be on 11/29/10. 
 
There being no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
       Lisa Streit 
   
 


